
JULY 2025 Newsletter 
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 

Phone 715-678-2191   E mail: 
clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 

      

     PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
ORDINANCE---Residents, please remember that 

the village has a property maintenance ordinance.  This 
includes keeping your grass mowed, weeds trimmed, 
and keeping garbage, including discarded items such as 
furniture, appliances, and cars out of sight and not 
laying around on your property.  We all wish to live in a 
nice community that we can be proud of to call “home”.  
Please do your part by keeping your property tidy. 
Warning letters have been sent to many properties in 
the village and the offenders will be soon fined if they 

don’t clean up their property.  This is the number 
one complaint to this office is unkempt 
properties!!!   ! 

  

DO NOT BLOW YOUR GRASS 

CLIPPINGS INTO THE STREET!!!  

THE CLIPPING CAN PLUG UP THE 

SEWER SYSTEM!!   
   

     CAMPFIRES are allowed in designated pits—
BURNING TRASH IN THE VILLAGE IS NOT 
ALLOWED!   

                                                 

     RECYCLE CENTER- and trash is accepted at the village 
garage site on Wednesdays from 5 pm to 7 pm and Saturdays 
from 9 am to 1 pm.  There is no curbside service in the village; 
the question has been asked a few times and residents have 
voiced their opinion that they wish the center to be the way to 
dispose of trash.  If you wish to have curbside service, it is to 
be contracted on your own through one of the haulers.  You 
may still bring your recyclables to the shop for no charge.  
 

Compost Site- remember that only twigs, branches 
less than 4”, grass clippings and garden waste is 
allowed at the compost site.  Please respect the 
rules of the site. 
 

“America means opportunity, freedom, power” 
-Ralph Waldo Emerson 

 
Tire Collection will be held at the Taylor Co 
Fairgrounds on Saturday, August 9- See flyer in 

this mailing. 
Jean M. Thomsen Memorial Library- --    

Call 715-678-2892 
Summer hours—Mon-Thurs from 9 am to 5 pm and Fri. from 10 
am to 4 pm.  There’s a great summer reading program going on 
for the students with lots of activities-crafts, speakers, and 
games. 
Village board change—Tyler Lemke has been 
appointed to fill the unexpired term of Trustee Joseph 
Dowden, who has moved out of the village.  Tyler will 
need to run for the office on the Ballot in April 2026.  Also 
note:  the July meeting is postponed to July 21 at 4 pm 

 

Centennial Hall 50th Anniversary celebration 
Special events include the following: 

 
Friday August 1 

LIVE MUSIC!!! 
*Strat Cats 5 pm to 9 pm 
*Parks Family Band 9 pm to midnight 
*Men’s Softball Tournament 
 

Saturday August 2 
*5k run/walk hosted by Aspirus.  Registration 9 am, 
with 10 am start. 
*Kids Games, bouncy house, face painting, petting 
zoo at 10 am to 4 pm 
*Men’s softball tournament 
*Cribbage Tournament 10 am 
*Bean Bag Tournament 2 pm 
LIVE MUSIC!! 
*Firsthand High 3 pm to 6:30 pm 
*Ember  7 pm to 11 pm 

Fireworks at Dark!! 
 

Sunday August 3 
Broasted chicken dinner – 11 am to 1 pm 
 

Volunteers are needed to staff events, see Facebook page 
for signup or call Angie Hupf at 715-465-0010 
 

Food and concessions available on grounds 
all weekend!  No carry-ins please! 
 

Have a safe and happy 4th of July, and the rest of 

summer! 
 

If you have not heard, I am retiring from this position as of 12/31- my 
replacement will be starting to train in Sept 2025. I’ve enjoyed meeting 
many of you.  

Jan Tischendorf, Clerk/Treasurer 
7/2025 
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